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NEWSLETTER NO. 7                                                            

THE WILLIAMSTOWN MARITIME HERITAGE PRECINCT

Members will recall that in our last Newsletter No. 6, we gave details of the exciting discussions held with Parks Victoria who control the ex Port of Melbourne Workshops site on the waterfront at Williamstown. We perceive this site as an ideal venue for a major, world class, Maritime Heritage Precinct, perhaps best described as a maritime Sovereign Hill, for want of a better short definition. If you missed that Issue No. 6, you will find it on our Website www.mhav.net or feel free to telephone 9399 9089 for a copy to be forwarded.

The wheels turn slowly!  But at least we think they are still turning!  We are not yet ready to make a triumphant announcement that the project is finally agreed, but some progress has been made.

Many of you attended the Heritage Boat Show, held at the Williamstown site on the 27/28 March. That event, organised by our friends of the Williamstown group known as the Shenandoah Society, proved an enormous success, and in fact was something of a watershed to gain  recognition of our maritime heritage from the Premier, the local Williamstown Member, and thence from Parks Victoria. As a result there came a suggestion from Parks that the Shenandoah Group and MHAV should join forces, as the nucleus of the proposed Community Trust, and to prepare a joint staged development plan for the Williamstown site. This was lodged last April, and included all the ideas that have accumulated over the years.

In short, we agreed with Parks that the concepts of a static display museum are long gone, so we have proposed a living maritime precinct, with lots of hands on items, including demonstrations of marine crafts and goods traded. 

At time of writing no further concrete response has been received, and so we can’t yet say if the concept will go ahead. It needs Ministerial approval, and that is in process. Keep your fingers and everything else crossed.

We are hopeful that perhaps some news may be available for our forthcoming Annual General Meeting to be held on 24 August, 7.30pm at the Port of Melbourne Corporation Education Centre, Lorimer Street, Fisherman’s Bend, (Melway 42E10) beside the Port Control Tower.

THE SHIP “SHENANDOAH”

For those unaware of the historical connection between the ship and Melbourne, here’s an outline.  Shenandoah was a Confederate privateer during the American Civil War that after plundering many ships, claimed refuge in Port Phillip with engine trouble. On grounds of 
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Victoria’s strict neutrality she was granted ten days respite (rather similar to the Graf Spee in Montevideo in 1940) and was slipped in Williamstown. One condition imposed upon her was that 

she would not recruit mercenary crew, which she did, and she eventually slunk off with many such men aboard, and many bills unpaid. She resumed her piratical career, sinking over one hundred ships of various nationalities, and finally surrendered to the Royal Navy off Liverpool, U.K.  Nine years later the British were forced to pay damages of over three million pounds attributed to Shenandoah’s ability to continue her plundering way after refuge and refit in Port Phillip.


FUTURE OF THE PORT of MELBOURNE 

Many of us are well aware of the changes in ships and cargo handling in the last thirty years. The 10,000 ton cargo liners of the 1960’s, with their crews of over 60 men, were dwarfed by the container ships of the 1990’s, carrying 35,000 tons of cargo with crews of around 15. Now we are facing the next generation of huge vessels, requiring deeper navigation channels and enlarged Port facilities. If these are not provided, Melbourne’s days as a main terminal port are truly numbered. It will be by-passed, our costs for imports and exports will rise because of trans shipment, and many hundreds of jobs will be lost. There is already the threat of ports in the North being developed for services by rail and sea to cover and speed up our trade with S.E.Asia.

To cope with this we also are faced with the possible environmental effects of deepening our channels.  Latest reports are that any effect will be only of a short-lived nature, so perhaps Port workers can breath again.  It’s a good job the Coode Canal was dug out 120 odd years ago – they would never get away with it today!

For all this concern, our real sea level problem and extremes of weather will result from global warming.  Satellite studies of our polar regions are producing really scary information about the diminishing ice caps. Perhaps it is easier to worry about our back yard than about the big picture.

Let’s hope that the final chapter of the history of the Port of Melbourne is not about to be written.
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REPORT ON VICTORIA’S HERITAGE VESSELS

Here is the latest information about Melbourne’s best  known heritage vessels. These deserve the support of all of us. Please consider joining one of the volunteer support groups, or help them financially. We should encourage others to become involved in some way if only to visit or sail in them.  Contact details are provided.
ALMA DOEPEL. The vessel lies at Town Wharf, Port Macquarie, NSW under the care of the Master, Adrian Button and the local branch of he Alma Doepel Supporters’ Club. Visitors are conducted around the ship. General maintenance work continues. The fore topmast has been struck for repair. Slipping is planned shortly, and inspection relating to survey undertaken. Hull replanking will be done to the extent that finances allow. Contact: Chris Holliday. Tel: 9853 0100. Email: sailandadventure@ozemail.com.au Web: www.almadoepel.com.au
DICK SMITH EXPLORER. Work continues on the red, two masted schooner, lying at the Melbourne Maritime Museum, as she is being prepared for further Antarctic exploration. The wheel house and engineering items are being prepared for the summer sailing season. In coming months the rigging will be completed and the folding masts tested. The rudder and main engine are being made ready for installation. Follow the progress on www.orf.org.au You will be welcome aboard as a visitor, or if you want to help, Sunday is volunteers’ day.

Contact: Ian Pullman. Tel: 0419 550 711. Email: casey@i.net.au  

REPLICA SCHOONER ENTERPRIZE.  Currently laid up at Williamstown for annual maintenance after a difficult summer season, and hamstrung by financial and insurance issues.  The Board is conducting negotiations with potential sponsors to solve funding shortfalls in the longer term.. The vessel is in good condition, and minor work on rigging in hand. Planned operations include the annual Melbourne Foundation celebrations on  28/29th  August and a voyage to Hobart for the Wooden Boat festival in February 2005.  A full programme soon will be found on website: www.enterprize.com.au Contact: Tel: 9397 3477. Email: sailing@enterprize.com.au  

BARQUE JAMES CRAIG.  In late June the three masted barque James Craig, normally at the Sydney Maritime museum is in the Garden Island Dock for maintenance. The ship sails regularly off Sydney heads, and has visited Newcastle three times and Eden once.  It is hoped she will sail to Hobart in February 2005 for the bi-annual Wooden Boat Festival. This voyage will be a historical homecoming. For she was owned in Hobart and spent her last working days there as a coal hulk and later beached. Refloated in 1973, she was towed to Sydney for restoration in 1981. If the voyage south eventuates it is hoped that she will call at other ports.

Contact: Tel: 02 9298 3888. Email: info@ausfleet.com. Website: www.australianheritagefleet.com.au
SUMARINE OTAMA.  The ex RAN Submarine is still moored off Crib Point at Westernport, but not open to the public, pending resolution of the protracted planning process with local Authorities.  It is hoped she will be brought ashore on king tides in June 2005.  An associated display about submarines and the Oberon Class in particular,  is open on Saturday mornings in Marine Parade, Hastings.

Contact: Howard Bull. Tel: 5973 4342. Email: hbull@bigpond.com.au 
STEAM TUG WATTLE.  Currently not operating, the owners are searching for sponsors to provide the means for  extensive repairs to be undertaken. A Fund Raising campaign is ready to launch except for the naming of the spearhead for the appeal. Thanks to raffles, and to Leigh Doeg, who has generously made his vessel Victoria Star available for money raising cruises, some funds to cover insurances have been raised. Vandals have broken windows and thrown a liferaft overboard , highlighting the need for a more secure berth to be found. Any suggestions?  Contact: Tony Lewis. Tel: 9846 1819. Email: lewist@conwag.com. 

Ex PILOT CUTTER WYUNA We hear that the vessel has been sold to a W.A. mining company for accommodation. It is hoped that this commission is only short term, and that she may become available again for a return to Melbourne as a heritage vessel.  Suggestions for future use are welcomed .  

Contact: Lindsay Rex. Tel: 9589 4575. Email: shiprex@alphalink.com.au 
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FAREWELL AND ADIEU





Earlier this year, we were all saddened by the loss of our Patron and friend            Sir Rupert (Dick) Hamer AC. KCMG. ED.


In reading through the tributes, one could only be amazed at the incredible range of interests Sir Rupert enjoyed, and the many diverse causes that he supported.  Regardless of his advanced years, when we invited him to become involved with us, there was not one minute’s hesitation, and we will forever cherish his advice and wisdom. His interests in things maritime surfaced when, as Premier, he arranged a home for Polly Woodside and the Maritime Museum at Southbank.


 Our messages of sympathy were extended to Lady Hamer and their family. 








NOTICE OF MEETING 





ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


7.30PM ON 24 AUGUST 2004


AT


THE PORT OF MELBORNE CORPORATION EDUCATION CENTRE


LORIMER STREET, FISHERMAN’S BEND.


Melways 42E10 (next to the Port Control Tower)  


Ample free parking available                                                     





IT IS IMPORTANT FOR MEMBERS TO BE THERE


AGENDA


Minutes of last Annual general Meeting


Treasurer’s Report


Membership Report


Changes to the Rules of the Association (refer attachments)


Election of Members’ Representatives to General Committee (refer notes below.)


Acceptance of Maritime Organisations represented on General Committee


Video presentations covering the preservation of our Maritime Heritage





Light refreshments will be available





The General Committee is composed of:


A representative nominated by each of the Member Organisations


Four members elected by and to represent the Membership





Member Organisations currently represented on the General Committee:


Australian National Antarctic Expeditions Club (ANARE)


Bay Steamers Maritime Museum Ltd. (tug Wattle)


Durham Association


Enterprize Trust


Maritime Archaeology Association of Victoria.


Naval Historical Association of Australia Inc.


Oceanic Research Foundation Ltd


Polly Woodside Volunteers Association Inc.


Sail and Adventure Ltd (Alma Doepel)


Shiplovers’ Sociey of Victoria


The Navy League of Australia – Victoria Division


World Ship Society Inc.


Member elected representatives:


	      Ms. Kate Lance       Mr. John Milne          Mr. Miles Allen.         ( Vacancy)*





Nominations are invited to fill the fourth position*. Please telephone 9399 9089 for a Nomination Form. Alternatively, nominations will be called for at the Annual General Meeting.





Members are invited to bring along family and friends to the Annual General Meeting.





If you know other people who are keen to help us reach our objectives, please give them the “Application for Membership” form which is enclosed.























             


























ANNUAL SUBSCRITIONS FOR 2004/05 ARE NOW DUE


With the Association now on the verge of big things happening, we hope that all our Members, Newsletter recipients, and their friends will give us the support that we need.                             ‘Membership Renewal’ and ‘Application for Membership’ forms are attached.











